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In This Issue 

 

 

Dear Parishioners, 

 

We in the Diocese of Wichita are VERY blessed!  

 

On Saturday, May 20th, ten men (Yes, 10 of them!) will, God-willing, be ordained 

deacons for our Diocese. Their names are: Michael Brungardt, Garrett Burns, Isaac 

Coulter, Matt Davied, Nic Jurgensmeyer, Michael Kerschen, Chris Martin, Jimmy 

Schibi, Todd Shepherd, and Derek Thome. One of these men, Garrett Burns, will be 

joining us this summer…what a blessing it will be to have another deacon with us in 

our parishes in these upcoming months! 

 

And then, one week later on Saturday, May 27th, our ten current deacons (including 

Deacon Kyle Dugan) will be ordained to the priesthood. Their names are: Deacon 

Andrew Bergkamp, Deacon J.D. Betzen, Deacon Jacob Carlin, Deacon Kyle Dugan, 

Deacon Adam Grelinger, Deacon Ed Herzog, Deacon Drew Hoffman, Deacon Clay 

Kimbro, Deacon Andrew Labenz, and Deacon Jorge Lopez. 

 

We are extremely blessed to have this many men being ordained to the deaconate 

and the priesthood for our Diocese! But one thing is for certain: they need our 

prayers! And this is why I shared their names with you…so that we can pray for 

these men as they draw near to their ordinations. And to not only pray for them as a 

group…but to pray for them by name. Let us support them with our prayers, as they 

are about to make this monumental step in their lives for God and us, His Church! 

 

But let us also continue to pray for the young people of our Diocese and of our par-

ishes…that they may be open to God’s will…that they may be open to His plan for 

them in their lives. In our world today, our young people face many challenges, and 

it takes courage to respond to God’s call. May we support them with our prayers as 

well, so that they may discover their vocation, i.e. God’s plan for them in their lives, 

whether it be to the priesthood, married life, religious life, or consecrated single life. 

  

May God Bless you all! 

 

In Christ, 

 

Father Michael Linnebur , Pastor 
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PRAY FOR THE RECENTLY DECEASED  
 

 John Reichert's brother George, April 8, 2017 

Twila Sommars, April 15, 2017  

Ron Gossett, April 18, 2017 

 

Marty Cook, April 22, 2017 

 

Bob Cross’ step dad, Orval Willey, April 24, 2017 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS 
We have had 64 requests for prayer this past month. 

Please continue to pray for those fighting or recovering from illness. 

Mike & Laurie Johnson's granddaughter Addie 

Cecil Watts  

John & Linda Ward’s great nephew 

Victor & Janalin Hood’s son, Henry  

Wendell Leis 

Angela Hill 

Holly Donaldson 

Flo Honas’ brother, Verlin 

Tom Frederick’s daughter, Janet 

Marsha Gean 

Fred Ysusi 

Todd Clements  

Cecil & Kathy Watt’s daughter, Marcia Freeman  

Julia Peter's niece, JJ O'Toole  

Tricia Reid's brother in law, Jerry Keene  

Josh & Tara Hill's daughter, Emma 

Former parishioner, Mary  

Charlie Boaz 

Dick & RoAnn Sevart's son 

Donald & Lila's grandson, Anthony 

Jeremy Gant 

Cryilla Cooper’s nephew, Gerald Bienhoff 

Bob Kuestersteffen's daughter, Jeanne 

Ruthie Zimmerman's grandson, Camdon DeWitt  

Father Gene Grabner  

Gary & Wanda Friederich’s great grandson, Caden 

Patty Ungles cousin, Jerry Walker 

Michael Horgan’s aunt  

Sherri Watson's nephew, Andy Rausch  

Betty Butler’s great grandson, Keenan 

Rachel Mueller  

Don Papst 

Chris & Jean Flores’ great niece 

Verla Bryant’s daughter, Tammy 

Jack Haight 

Rosalie Wilkinson 

Marge Neely friends, John & Kathy 

Anna Huerter 

Barb Siglerôs brother 

Maxine Gates' granddaughter, Debra 

Don & Linda Wolken's brother in law, Don 

Linda Ward’s niece 

Rebecca Mendoza  

Nancy Bollig 

Amy Ornelas' cousins 12 yr old daughter 

Flo Honas’ sister in law, Sandy Dinkel 

Wanda Friederich's friend, Lorene 

Lanny Cooper 

Cyrilla Cooper's brother in law 

Cyrilla Cooper's sister, her niece and her family 

Naomi Chestnut's family 

Jeff & Jill Foster's daughter, Darci 

Angie Zaragosa's sister, Lila 

Special intention 

Shirley Herold's dad 

Jim Stover 

Mike Seiler 

Jill Foster’s friend 

John Reichert 

Special Intention 

Marguerite Geiger's mother, and for her family 

Mike & Laurie Johnson's sister-in-law 

Special Intention of Jaime Prideaux 

Pete & Angie Zaragosa’s daughter, Melissa 
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Knights News for May 2017 
By John Busse 

 

Knight of the Month for May is Gene & Sheryl Koester.  Gene is a Eucharistic Minister and a Lec-

tor.  He helps with Knights activities such as the fish fries, Bargain Store dinner and helps load the 

truck for the Bargain Store.  He recently received his 50 year membership Honorary Life Card!  He is also a 4th 

Degree Knight. 
 

Graduates Brunch and Scholarship presentation will be conducted this weekend for all of our St. Patrick 

Graduating Seniors.  They are invited to attend Mass as a group and the brunch after Mass with their families in 

the parish center.  Each will receive a $20 gift card from the Knights and a rosary from the Altar Society.  Con-

gratulations Seniors!  I might also tell you that several of our seniors are in the top 10% of their class.  The 

Knights have put this on for many years and we have always had students who have graduated with honors. 
 

Seminarian Dinner to be held in Pittsburg on June 2nd.  We invite many of you to attend the dinner to honor 

our many men who are studying for the priesthood.  We have many men from around the area who are in differ-

ent stages of study and who need our support.  We support Jim Schibi from Parson’s through the Knights 

R.S.V.P. program with $500 funding each year. 
 

Relay for Life will be held on June 9th at Neosho County Community College.  The Knights will be running a 

food booth with all of the proceeds being donated back to the cancer program.  We will set up Friday morning 

and will start serving at 4:00pm and go until 10:30pm.  Help is needed to set up, cook and serve.  Call Garold 

Burghart at 431-2909 or John Busse at 431-8482 if you can help. 
 

Family Picnic and Fishing Derby to be held on June 4th at the Spieker lake.  Prizes will be 

given for various fish caught and kids are especially encouraged to participate.  All kids will re-

ceive a monetary participation prize.  Dad, Granddad, or a close friend must be a Knight and ac-

company the kids.  No age limit!  Bring a covered dish, all meat and drinks will be provided.  

We will be electing new officers to serve on the Board for the new fraternal year.   Four mem-

bers elected for President, Vice-President, Secretary and Treasurer and two members at large. 
 

The Hall on west 21st is the new designation for our meeting facility due to legal statues from Supreme.  Since 

we rent out our Hall, we must not refer to it as the Knights of Columbus Hall.  The name entails a much larger 

scope than just us here locally, so we had to change the name.  This is also a second reason for the corporation.  
 

Chaplains Dinner will be held this year at the parish center.  We hold this dinner each year to raise funds for a 

local man or woman who wishes to attend a seminary or convent and help defer some of their schooling ex-

penses.  The dinner is presently set for June 24th.  A program for the evening is currently being planned.  We are 

currently asking for a donation of $12. 

Bethlehem Chapel Gift Shop 
 By Shirley Herold 

 

Congratulations to our Graduates! May God's blessings guide you in accomplishing your 

goals throughout the coming years. 

 

Happy Mother's Day to all our mothers. Thank you for being the wonderful mothers you 

are and may God bless you today and always. 

 

The Bethlehem Chapel Gift Shop has many gift items and cards for these occasions and many others. Please 

come by and browse our selection.  

      
  As always thank you for your patronage!  
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May 2017 

 

 
 
 
 

MAY 8ñMAY 12 
 

I WOULD LIKE TO THANK ALL OF OUR ST. PATRICK 

CATHOLIC SCHOOL TEACHERS FOR THEIR HARD 

WORK AND DEDICATION IN HELPING FORM 

YOUNG DISCIPLES OF CHIRST. 

EVENTS TO REMEMBER 

May 1  May Crowning (8:00 AM Mass) 

May 3  6th Grade to Royster 

May 4  National Day of Prayer 

May 5  3rd Grade Field Trip (PSU) 

  2nd Grade Field Trip (Ft. Scott) 

May 7  1st Sunday Holy Mass (10:00 AM) 

May 9  Teacher Appreciation Day 

  Kinder/1st Grade (Independence Zoo) 

May 10 Adoration (2:15 PM) 

May 11 Kindergarten (Yates Center) 

May 16 4thð6th (Science City-KC) 

May 17 Adoration (2:15 PM) 

May 18 Spring Concert (7:00 PM) 

May 19 AR Party (Annual Goals) 

May 21 Grade 6 Promotion (10:00 AM Mass) 

May 22 Preschool Graduation (6:00 PM) 

May 23 K-6 Recognition and Awards (6:00 PM) 

May 24 Preschool Play Day (8:00-10:30 AM) 

  Adoration (2:15 PM) 

May 25 Ascension Thursday  

  All School PE Day/Picnic  

  Noon Dismissal 

  Have a great summer!  

St. Patrick Catholic School 

Newsletter  

St. Patrick Catholic School assists families in an environment of excellence and 

stewardship in forming children in the Catholic faith to become disciples of Jesus 

Christ who know, love and serve God. 

END OF YEAR IMPORTANT EVENTS 

LISTED TO THE LEFT 

ADORATION 

WEDNESDAYS DURING MAY 

2:15 PM 

 

ASCENTION THURSDAY 

CELEBRATED SUNDAY, MAY 28 

Jesus said, òDo not hold on to me, for I have not yet ascended to the Father. Go instead to my brothers 

and tell them, ôI am ascending to my Father and your Father, to my God and your God.õ ó John 20:17 
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The Stewardship Way of Life  
By Duane Knapp 

Father, Son, and Holy Spirit - As we look deep within ourselves and discover the many gifts and 

talents you have given us, direct our lives in a way which best allow us to steward these gifts. 
 

Give us the courage to confirm in others the talents and giftedness they possess. 
 

May we never forget, as each one of us has received a gift, we are to use it to serve one another as good stew-

ards of Your varied grace. 
 

In this way, we are stewarding our gifts for Your honor and glory and not for ourselves. AMEN 
 

As I pray the above Stewardship Prayer for the 2017 year of Stewardship, several thoughts surface.  Do we al-

ways acknowledge that the gifts and talents we have were given to each of us by GOD.  Also, only with GOD’s 

grace can these gifts and talents be developed. 
 

We are also asked to recognize the talents and gifts that others possess.  Our prayer should be of gratitude for 

the gifts of others and resolve to work with and not against others in our ministries-for the good of all. 
 

This prayer asks each of us to remember that the gifts received are gifts to share.  GOD gave us these gifts and 

they are not to be wasted-hidden under a basket.  They are to be shared for the honor and glory to GOD-our 

creator. 
 

Our days are a blessing from our GOD.  He is with us through the good and bad moments.  Let us joyfully stew-

ard our gifts and talents and pray for GOD’s grace.  

                                    Music Ministry 
 

I wanted to take time to thank all of the members of the choir and the music ministry for their 

beautiful music during Lent and Holy Week.  We are very fortunate to have some very talented people who are 

willing to give their time and talent and to prepare the music for Mass. Thank you to each and every one of you.   
 

We are needing more people to accompany the music at Mass and to be cantors and choir members.  We know 

that the Diocese of Wichita is a stewardship diocese, and we depend on each person to give their time and share 

their talent and treasure for the benefit of our parish.  The music ministry is in need of your time and talent.  We 

can always use more people to cantor, to be in our choir and to play the piano, organ or guitar at Mass.  We 

need you to consider sharing this talent.  We all expect to have someone lead us in our sung prayers, but that is 

getting more and more difficult as our numbers decrease.  Please think about sharing your gift and joining the 

music ministry.  It is an important ministry and one that is very satisfying.  Please contact me at 433-1207 to 

learn more. 

Thank you musicians for all you so generously give!  

Thank you, Sallie Knapp, Music Director 

St. Patrick Altar Society 
By Linda Springer & Linda Greve-Edson 

 

Monday, May 8th 12:15pm, put it on your calendar!  We would love to have YOU at our next Altar Society 

Lunch/Meeting.  If you are a member of our Parish, you are a valued member of our group & we are anxious to 

get to know you.  We have a lot of exciting projects in the planning stages.  For instance, we haven’t set a date, 

but have been planning a Garden Party.  This will be for the ladies of the Parish only.  It promises to be a fun 

time; flowers, music, good food, drinks and company.  We will also have a speaker who will let us in on an ex-

citing new project of our St. Patrick Catholic School. Contact me, Linda Springer (433-2669) or Linda Greve- 

Edson (212-0959) if you are interested in attending.  
 

Linda & I are pretty new at sharing this position but are anxious to stir up a little enthusiasm for 

what we consider a very important part of our Catholic tithing. Please, pack a lunch & take an 

hour to join us.  This will be our last regular meeting before our summer break but feel you will 

look forward to future get-togethers. 
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Join Fr. Michael Simone, Vocations Director, the Seminari-

ans of the Diocese of Wichita, and the Catholic Faithful 

from Southeast Kansas. 

As a way of increasing awareness of vocations to the Priesthood throughout the dio-

cese, I would like to invite you to the Annual Seminarian Recognition Dinner at 

Overman Student Center Crimson & Gold Ballroom, Friday, June 2, 2017.  The eve-

ning begins, at 6:00pm, with Evening Prayer (Vespers) at St. Pius X Catholic Student 

Center, followed by a fantastic dinner in the Ballroom.  Dress:  casual, but no blue 

jeans. 
 

There is no cost for the evening.  St. Patrick and St. Joseph have purchased several 

tables.  If you would like to contribute something, please consider a donation to the 

St. Patrick/St. Joseph Vocations Endowment. 
 

Please check your calendar NOW!  
 

Call Sandy Alonzo at St. Patrick church office @ (620) 431-3165 to reserve a seat for 

the dinner.  Call now while seats are available. Again, there is no cost, but if you 

would like to make a donation, please contribute to the: 

St. Patrick/St. Joseph Vocations Endowment 

ñVocations are Everyoneôs Businessò 

is a Quasi-endowment which has been established to sup-

port any St. Patrick or St. Joseph son or daughter who feels 

called to discern the priesthood or religious life. 
 

This endowment will support these youth with a scholarship 

to purchase books for each year of discernment ($1,500). 


